REMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES of the PARISH COUNCIL MEETING held in the Village Hall at 7.30 pm on Tuesday 5th July 2016 (unconfirmed)
Present: Cllr D Walker (Chair), Cllr R Beeby (Vice Chair), Cllr N Dalton, Cllr A Lovett, Cllr J Santoro, Cllr D Bunker and Cllr W Pearson.
Also in attendance:  Mrs R Hague (Clerk to the Parish Council), County Cllr A Brown and Mr R Waldron
8 members of the public were also present.

1. Apologies
None received.

2. Minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 19th January 2016 were accepted, approved and signed by Cllr D Walker (Chair) as a true and accurate record of the meeting. Proposed by Cllr N Dalton, seconded by Cllr R Beeby.
3. Chairman’s Review
Both May and June have been quiet months. The main concern has been the grass cutting which has been a disgrace. Highways have blamed poor weather amongst other reasons but have since come and done a ‘rough cut’. Drainage in the village still remains a problem, Cllr A Brown to later discuss the drainage programme in place. Cllr D Walker is attending a presentation on shale gas at County Hall tomorrow and will report back at the next meeting. Finally Cllr D Walker would like to congratulate and thank Cllr R Beeby on the magnificent WW1 exhibition which featured on BBC East Midlands Today. This great success was achieved by the Church, Parish Council and Village Hall Committee. Cllr R Beeby added that this had been the work of a number of people.
4. CCTV
Phase 2 of the CCTV which will look up Wysall Lane is still incomplete. The Parish Council have been given a deadline to agree on the exact location of the cameras and progress with the order otherwise Chubb will cancel the order. The small island at the bottom of Wysall Lane is the proposed site. There is a declaration of interest in this location from Cllr N Dalton who then abstains from voting. Cllr J Santoro also abstains from voting. The remaining 5 councillors all vote in favour of this location and the motion is carried. Clerk to inform Chubb and send the Section 50 application form to Nottinghamshire County Council.
5. Neighbourhood Watch
Cllr D Bunker presents an update. Name to change to ‘Village Watch’ to be more extensive and inclusive. Cllr D Bunker and B Clark attended the Wymeswold meeting, who are in a similar situation and there are plans to have more contact in the future. Cllr D Bunker has been in communication with Georgina Lockton from Leicestershire Police and has met with Kelly Carlisle from Nottinghamshire Police with the intention of sharing information across both counties.
The plan for ‘Village Watch’ is to develop a team, divide the village into sections so there is a point of contact for each section, set up a protocol of what to do and who to contact dependant on the incident and meet twice a year. All residents would be issued with contact information. More information regarding recruitment of team members will be announced at the next meeting.  Cllr N Dalton asked if names/contact information could be put on the website following recruitment.
There were 2 crimes reported in May, the theft of a handbag on Wysall Lane and an attempted forced entry on Kings Brook Close.

6. Children’s Play Area
There has been interest in the allotments from residents of other villages. There are currently four plots available including one double plot. It was agreed to hold back plot 10 (double plot) as a suitable site for a children’s play area. Cllr W Pearson to measure the site area so enquiries can be made.

7. Village Hall Wi-Fi 
Clerk reports back with case studies of how 2 other areas are implementing Wi-Fi within community spaces but these methods were labour intensive as required a change of password after every user. The Clerk also reads out a response from the Sutton Bonington Parish Clerk. 
Cllr A Brown arrives and distributes a report on the proposed drainage works. This is to be circulated around the councillors. Work has commenced with cameras being used to inspect the drains.
Break 8.15pm

Reconvene 8.30pm
8. The White Lion Public House
Cllr D Walker introduces Mr R Waldron the prospective purchaser of The White Lion public house to discuss its future. Mr Waldron has undertaken similar projects with his two other pubs and intends to refurbish and reroof the pub, turn the skittle alley into a restaurant area to seat 50, turn the garage into the kitchen and focus the pub on a quality eating establishment serving fresh food and weekly guest beers. He talks about reinventing the pub by potentially renaming and changing the external appearance. Cllr R Beeby asks about the timescale. Mr Waldron says although he would like to reroof in the autumn it is unlikely that the refurbishment work would be started prior to Christmas and as it would require around 14 weeks of closure it would probably reopen and relaunch around Easter. Cllr A Brown raises the concern of limited parking space if people are travelling from the surrounding area to eat. It is suggested that he could collaborate with the church to use the church car park. Clerk to send councillor responses to Mr Waldron following the meeting.
9. Public Participation
No issues raised.
10. Planning Applications

a. 16/00666/COU – 45 Main Street, Rempstone, Nottinghamshire. LE12 6RJ. Change of use of existing agricultural land to domestic garden. – Permission granted
b. 16/00553/LBC – 6 Elms Close, Rempstone, Nottinghamshire. LE12 6RF. Installation of satellite dish to side of property. – Permission granted
c. 16/00371/FUL - Canaan Farm Riding School, Loughborough Road, Costock, Nottinghamshire. LE12 6XB. Single storey front extension; construction of one haystore and lean to store to rear of property and paddock areas. – Permission granted
d. 16/00615/FUL – 38 Main Street, Rempstone, Nottinghamshire. LE12 6RH. Rendering of dwelling. – Permission granted
11.  Finance
Clerk presents the bank reconciliation up until 31st May 2016. As agreed at the last parish council meeting the parish council will make a donation for the WW1 commemoration weekend to the Village Hall Committee, it was agreed to pay £75 to cover the costs.

	Date
	Payee
	Payment type
	Reason
	Amount

	09.05.2016
	NALC
	Chq 10072
	Subscription
	£17.00

	24.05.2016
	Post Office
	Card
	Postage
	£8.45

	25.05.2016
	R Hague
	Chq 10073
	Clerk's Wages - May
	£159.00

	10.06.2016
	Autela
	Chq 10074
	Payroll Services
	£30.00

	20.06.2016
	Aon
	Card
	Insurance
	£602.66

	25.06.2016
	R Hague
	Chq 10075
	Clerk's Wages - June
	£169.32

	05.07.2016
	NCC
	Chq 10076
	Section 50 Application - CCTV
	£486.00

	05.07.2016
	Rempstone VH
	Chq 10077
	WW1 Commemorations
	£75.00

	 
	 
	 
	 
	£1547.43


12.  Correspondence
A letter was received from Rushcliffe Borough Council regarding the sale of The White Lion public house due to this being an Asset of Community Value, councillors agree it is not possible to put a bid in themselves so no response is required.
13.  A.O.B. (Councillors)
Cllr A Brown – Yesterday was a full council meeting, the flooding in Gotham was discussed and a motion put forward with future preventative measures such as more gulley cleaning. Cllr A Brown also reports that work on the new bridge in Zouch is also due to start soon.
Cllr J Santoro – The footpath between the church and graveyard is overgrown although it is thought that Cemex have put a diversion in place this needs proper signage.
Cllr N Dalton – Noted that the damaged dog waste bin on Wysall Lane has been replaced.
14.  Date of Next Meeting: Tuesday 13th September 2016 7:30pm
Chairman thanked everyone for attending and the meeting closed at 9.22pm.
Signed: ____________________________            Date: ______________________________
